                                OLNEY MEMORIES # 30

Sit back and enjoy reminiscing as you read Olney Memories # 30.  Please remember to pass on any e-mail address changes so you will not miss any issues.  Also, we all want to encourage one another to write any memories that you have so they can be enjoyed by all of us.  If you know of others whom you think would enjoy receiving Olney Memories, just pass their names and addresses on to me and I will be happy to add them to the mailing list.   
.  I have been asked to pass on the following paragraph to all of our readers. 

To those of you who know Jerry Stanford, I will copy and paste the following short paragraph about his condition.  

“Ann......Jerry Sanford, another special person in the Class of '53 has been ill in Arizona....Have them send their best wishes for him.....

Ev Brewer”
----
Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
                          OLNEY MEMORIES # 30

Jim Dale- 
jdale@uark.edu 

Kite Flying Contests-

   In Olney in the 1930's I remember on one occasion, and I believe
there were others, a kite-flying contest was held for any kids or young
people that wished to enter and fly their kites which were often
home-made. Different colors, sizes, and kinds of kites were entered. The contest was held in a large empty field east of and across the street
from the Silver Street School. There were regular kites of different
designs and also box kites. Some kites were extremely small and some box kites were quite large. As I recall a young fellow named Jared, I think they called him "Chick" because his folks owned the hatchery on S. Whittle Avenue, entered a very large box kite. Instead of string he used stout baling twine and it took more that one person to manage the kite. He obviously got the prize for having the largest kite. As with many such events, in those days they often took a group picture of the
contestants. Since it was a panoramic or landscape-type shot they used
one of the swinging cameras that slowly moved from one side to the other so it would include everyone in the picture. There was always some knowledgeable and smart-aleck type kid who would stand at one end of the group and after that end of the picture was taken he would rapidly run to the other end of the group and get his picture taken again. It was always amusing to see the same kid at both ends of the picture.

Jim Dale

Class of 1940
______________________________
Rodney Lowery

rodstoy@webtv.net
Ann, I have some really sad news to report about one of our classes
favorite Spots. I was in Olney on Tuesday, March 2nd visiting my aunt and uncle, Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Strothman of OIney, who live right across the street from the high school.  They told  me they had heard a rumor that Hovey's was going to close. So on my way out of town, I  drove up main street past Hovey's and stopped and there was a sign in the window stating; BUSINESS CLOSED and on the other side of the door on the front window was  a sign saying the business was for sale. How sad.  My first job was at Hovey’s when I was growing up.  I   thought the place would be there forever.  What great memories and good food and GREAT TIMES our classmates had there.  Thought you might like this info for your next memories. I guess this is just a sign of the times.     

Rodney Lowery

Class of ‘61

Linda Hall

linda.hall@hs.utc.com 

Hi Ann,  
My name is Linda Hall and my mother grew up in Olney.  Her name is
Mary Lemke, but her maiden name is Mack.  Her parents were Gladys and Lyman Mack.  There is a street named after my grandfather (Mack Avenue).  My Mom and her brother (Bill) moved to Wisconsin in the late 50's and have resided here since. 

My mother does not have a computer, so I thought it would be nice to receive some news  about Olney and pass it on to her.  My Uncle Bill used to have the paper sent to him, but he passed on a year and a half ago.  I still have some cousins in the Olney area.

I spent many summers in Olney.  Such fond memories.  I remember going to Mikes to get lunch and then swimming at the pool and playing in the park and seeing the white squirrels.  Sometimes for a treat we would get to go to the White Spot and have ice cream.  So, Olney is a very big part of my childhood.  Such nice people who live there.  


  My family and I will have lots of stories to tell, so be
prepared to laugh!

Thanks again Ann.


Kind Regards,
Linda J. Hall 
Ed Doolin

roydoolin@hotmail.com
I am enjoying what everyone is writing and feel honored to be a contributor. 
I remember many of you.
In case anyone was worried about me, I forgave Mrs. Salisbury for the bad experiences in the second grade by the time I finished the third grade. I had not thought about her for years, until I began to think about Mr. Hatch defending me. I delivered the Olney Daily Mail to Mrs. Salisbury when I was in Jr High and High School. I wondered then, if she remembered me. As a newspaper customer, she was always polite. As far as I can remember, she treated everyone else in my second grade class very well. As I remember, I was a somewhat unusual child.   If I had been born a generation later, the 
teachers probably would have wanted me medicated for ADD. I must admit that I gave no consideration to the current family members. I apologize for my insensitivity. I am sure that you are all nice people and I am glad that you have good memories of your departed loved-one. I would enjoy reading more nice things about her.


Most of my school years in Olney were filled with great memories. I wasn't soured on school.  I am a Speech/Language Pathologist working in a public school.


Mr. Holtz was my all time favorite teacher. I thought that he was old then and I am probably about as old now as he was then. I think about him often as I work with the kids. He was an excellent role model.

 My introduction to Cherry St. School in 1953, was Story Hour with Mrs. Dellzell who was a retired teacher. I walked by her house on the way home from school and stopped to visit with her many times. When I lived in Louisiana, I met her granddaughter. Small world indeed.
Mr. Petty was my favorite teacher in High school. I loved the shop classes. All of the shop teachers were top notch. I took every shop class that I could cram into my schedule.


Read the note from Booner Nix's wife.  It brought back pleasant memories. I doubt if she remembers me but I saw her a few times when I worked for Nix Brothers in the summer of 1962 and after school when school started. I repaired lawn mowers, chain saws, outboard motors, and other machines with small motors.


I also worked after school for Charlie Winters' Standard service station. 
During the summer of 1963, I worked for the Dairy Queen riding the Dilly Bar scooter during the day and at Winters, service station at night.
Best wishes to you all from the great state of Texas.

Ed Doolin 

Class of 1964

Jim Dale-

jdale@uark.edu

Aunt Teeny-

   Back in the 1920's and early 1930's most everyone in Olney had heard about a so-called colored woman who was supposedly the only colored person that lived in town. She was referred to by various names such as Aunt Tillie, Aunt Ten, and Aunt Teeny, with Aunt Teeny seeming to be the name most commonly used. She was rather elderly in 1930, but a few people today still remember hearing of her and know a little bit about her.

  She apparently moved to Olney from TN sometime between 1900 and 1910, but there is probably nobody living who can confirm the exact year. A city directory might indicate the approximate date. 


   Ron Gibbs, of Olney, remembers that she lived on Lafayette Street
across the street from his grandparents who ran a boarding house at the
corner of Lafayette and South Whittle Avenue. Ron remembers that she was a rather small person and had a fairly light complexion. He said a young man, believed to be her nephew, lived there at times. She told fortunes and charged ten cents per fortune. She had quite a few customers during the week, and on weekends there were usually quite a few cars parked at her residence, with some of them being from out of town.


    Although I was rather young, I remember that my mother and some of her friends used to occasionally go to Aunt Teenys and have their
fortunes told. It was probably thrilling to have a somewhat mysterious
stranger tell you what good things were going to happen to you in the
future-and for just ten cents.


 Since only a small amount of word-of-mouth information was available about Aunt Teeny, I decided to look at census data to see what could be discovered. The 1930 census is the latest one available for viewing, since census data is not open to public viewing until 70 years after it is taken. This extended time span protects personal information about most living individuals.


   Information about Aunt Teeny will first be given from the 1930 census and I will then go backwards in time. First of all, her real name was Elizabeth Anderson. She lived on Lafayette Street, owned her own home free of mortgage, and her race was listed as Negro. She was 71 years old and widowed. She was 20 years old when married. She was able to read and write and spoke English. She and her mother and father were all born in TN. She was employed as a domestic doing general work. The young man who lived with her was Paul Gutherie, her grandson. He was also listed as a Negro, was aged 27, and single. He was able to read and write and spoke English. He was employed and was listed as being an instructor in high school. 

   In the 1920 census Elizabeth was shown as Lizzie, aged 59. She was
listed as a mulatto instead of Negro. She worked as a housemaid for a
private family. Her grandson Paul was 18 years old, listed as a mullato, and not employed.


   The 1910 Olney census was partly illegible but the readable part
showed Aunt Teeny as Elizabeth, age 50, a mulatto, and owner of her
home, mortgage free.
   In 1900 Elizabeth lived in Knox County, TN. She was 42 years old, her race was shown as white, and she was widowed. It said her father was born in VA rather than TN. She was listed as a school teacher. She was born in October, 1858. She had three children, Myrtle, age 13, Paul 6, and Dorothy, 4. 


   The 1890 census does not exist and efforts to find Elizabeth and her
husband in the1880 census were not successful due to various
uncontrollable reasons. However, the information that was discovered in the search gives us some interesting facts about Aunt Teeny that were previously unknown. Perhaps others can add additional information about Elizabeth Anderson.

Jim Dale-Class of 1940
jdale@uark.edu
Loy Zimmerle

Harveyzimm@aol.com 

 

 

These following two articles written by Frank Godeke were found and submitted by Harvey Zimmerle.  The two articles were found in an old Olney Daily Mail under the Well, Come Along column.  Many of us knew Frank Godeke as a school teacher and or the principal of ERHS for many years.  

 

 

"CLASS OF 1918 GOT BY OK
 

Back to the Class of 1918 that never had a graduation and to which I belonged.  We spent our first years of school in an abandoned church building just across the road south of old Central where the rest of the classes, including the high school met.  Our toilet facilities there consisted of a large, outdoor privy without sewer or septic tanks, that smelt to the high heavens.

 

Due to crowded conditions, the class spent part of the sixth-grade using the school room of the old Methodist Church that the Elks are now demolishing.

 

Then because of the buildings program, 1912-14, we were quartered for the eighth grade in 2 rooms back of the Shultz building on Main Street that had been used as a warehouse.  For our Freshman year we were assigned to the left above a wholesale grocery building that is now occupied by K of C. 

 

I recall that we had the usual number of colds, but I am glad to report that not a single member of the class lost his life or received a serious injury or suffered a serious illness as a result of the horrible conditions under which we labored.

 

 

 

EVERYTHING CHANGED
 

When I was a kid, Olney, like all-Gaul, was divided into three parts.  It was divided, roughly, by the two railroads.  Most of the town's V.I.P.'s lived east of the I.C. tracks.  Down in the West end where I was born and raised, if a family moved to a home east of the tracks, it was a sign that it was "moving up" in the world.  And even we lowly West Enders tended to look slantwise at the kids living south of the tracks.

 

Not all the V.I.P.'s lived on South Elliott, referred to in a recent Daily Mail article as the "Blue Stocking" neighborhood.  Take South Fair for instance.  There was x-mayor Wm.Bower famed throughout Southern Illinois.  There were three doctors, Sam McClure, Congressman and doctor M.D. Foster, and H.Watkins.  There was F.Sterchi, owner of Hotel Metropole, best in town.  There were the Hurns, Freemens, Horralls, Crouts, Bosarts, Gassmanns--all substantial business leaders.  Morgan St. could furnish a like number and there were quite a few living north of Main Street.

 

Even God was east of the tracks.  although a third or more lived west of the tracks there were no churches there.  The Methodist, more democratic than the Presbyterians and Congregationalists, were where the Elks Lodge now is.  But by 1912 they had moved eastward.

 

We thought once that we had a chance to become important.  About 1912 it became the custom in the land to separate the elementary and high schools.  The best site offered for the new high school was the Byrne 10 acres just across from the city park.  It had many advantages, including room for expansion.  But it was not to be.  We were outvoted, and the building was located in the heart of the business district where it became obsolete almost before it opened.

 

But all has changed.  We now have motels, shopping centers, a college, apartment complex out where we used to hunt rabbits, and the banks are going to locate sub-stations in the area.  The town is no longer divided into three parts.  The V.I.P.'s are scattered, some in the new additions and others on their country estates.  The ghosts of the old "Blue Stocking" neighborhood sometimes meet on moonlight nights down near the overhead bridge and ponder.  What has happened to the country that showed such promise at the turn of the century?  Three wars, two depressions, a national debt beyond comprehension.  H. Gassmann remarked that they are getting 69 cents for a dip of ice cream that he sold for a nickle, and J.S. Freemen was amazed that a shirt that he sold for $1.25 is now selling for $16.95.  They shake their heads, and shortly after midnight depart.

 

F.B. Godeke "

 

 

Loy Zimmerle

Class of '57
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